February 2024



Dear Parents

There is a really exciting opportunity for your child to attend an end of Year 7 trip to Paultons Park in July 2024. This event is to celebrate the end of your child's successful transition to secondary school.

The trip will take place on Tuesday 16th July 2024 from 9am returning to school at approximately 5.30pm.

Students will need to attend school at normal time in non-school uniform and will need to bring a packed lunch and a water bottle. A packed lunch will be provided by school for those students who are free school meals. If your child has any necessary medical intervention such as an inhaler or Epipen they must bring this to school with them. If your child suffers from travel sickness, they must also take their medication before travelling on the coach. We would also suggest that students bring sunscreen and a sun hat with them if the weather is particularly hot at the time of the trip.

Students will be free to wander around the park in groups of 3 or more and will be expected to register back with a teacher at certain times throughout the day.

We are pleased to say we have been able to subsidise this trip, but we would ask for a voluntary contribution of £31 in order to help us meet the cost. Students who receive free school meals will be able to receive a 50% subsidy for the trip. This visit can only go ahead if the level of support is sufficient. Should you require additional support with the cost of this trip, please do let us know.

Please be aware that students will be ambassadors for Oasis Academy Sholing during this trip and we expect all students to behave in an exemplary manner at all times. We therefore reserve the right to refuse admission to any students who have shown through their behaviour that they will not represent the school in a positive manner.

If you would like your child to participate in this visit, please complete the Microsoft Form by clicking the link:

https://forms.office.com/e/ETpqi8MEjN

This needs to be completed by 15th March, as this will confirm your request for them to attend. You and your child will then receive confirmation once numbers have been confirmed and then formal consent and payment will be sought (see our trips section on the website for details on how to use MCAS).

Kind regards

Mrs Rolls Head of Year 7

Principal - Martin Brown

Oasis Academy Sholing Middle Road, Southampton, SO19 8PH

Tel: 023 8044 8861 Email: info@oasissholing.org www.oasisacademysholing.org

> Oasis Academy Sholing is sponsored by Oasis Community Learning www.oasiscommunitylearning.org - part of Oasis UK.













